MINISTRY OF SOCIAL
DEVELOPMENT

TE MANATU WHAKAHIATO ORA

7 February 2023

Téna koe

On 28 December 2022, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the
Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the
following information:

. I and am currently working on developing a mobile
health clinic to help address inequities in health in NZ. Supporting those
living in emergency and transitional housing is a large part of the needs
analysis I am writing currently, however am struggling to find research
or data of the health outcomes of those living in these forms of housing.
I was wondering if you might have some research or data in this area?
Or know anyone who might? Any help you could offer would be highly
beneficial.

On 30 December 2022, the Ministry emailed you to advise that we did not hold
the information in the format that you were wanting it as it was not centrally
stored. It was also advised that the information would sit between at least
three agencies.

On 9 January 2023, the Ministry contacted you to discuss your request for
information and to clarify your request, to ensure that you receive the most
helpful information for your initiative. On 10 January 2023, the Ministry
received your email agreeing to the refined request for information under the
Act, for the following information:

B The number of Emergency Housing Special Need Grants paid to
recipients of a benefit due to a disability or illness at the time of the
grant
Broken down to a regional level, and a national level
Most recent quarterly data compared to the same period for the year
before.

Demand for affordable housing across New Zealand is growing and many
people are experiencing a severe and immediate need. This demand is
generated by a shortage of affordable housing driving up house prices and






client address or location. Due to the transient nature of people receiving EH
SNGs, the recorded address for a client may also be that of a trusted family
member or friend who receives mail on their behalf.

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which
you made your request are:

e to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work and
activities of the Government,

e to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

e to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry
therefore intends to make the information contained in this letter and any
attached documents available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by
publishing this letter on the Ministry’s website. Your personal details will be
deleted, and the Ministry will not publish any information that would identify
you as the person who requested the information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact
OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz.

If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to seek an
investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to make
a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602.

Nga mihi nui

A&

Karen Hocking
Group General Manager
Housing
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